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Holy Trinity C of E Primary
  NEWSLETTER –8th November 2024

  www.holytrinitycofeseatoncarew.co.uk
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                                                  E-mail: admin@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk
                                            @htseaton (twitter)
Dates for Your Diary
11th Nov 
Rec-Y6 Immunisation 
20th Nov 
Church

27th-29th Nov
Y5 Residential to Robinwood

4th Dec

Church 

11th Dec 
Nursery Nativity 

11th Dec 
Church

17th Dec 
1:15pm - Years, 2, 4 and 6 Nativity

18th Dec
1:15pm - Years 1, 3 and 5 Nativity

20th Dec
School Closes for Christmas

 6th Jan 2025
School Opens

Parental Consultations

Parental Consultations will take place Week commencing 11th November.  If you have not yet made an appointment please do so using the following link https://holytrinityseaton.schoolcloud.co.uk/  There is a user guide attached to this email for your information.  If you have any issues, please email your child’s class email or contact the school office. 
We ask that you do not bring children to these meetings.
Children in Need

This year’s Children in Need will take place next Friday, 15th November.  Our School Council have come up with an idea of wearing non-uniform something spotty or Pudsey themed.  If you wish to make a donation  please do so  using the following link: https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=15623 Please note you do not log on to your ParentPay account. 

The children will be taking part in Pudsey activities in school throughout the day. 

Trinity Tots

Holy Trinity Church are reaching out for more people to attend Trinity Tots (a Sunday School for pre-school, Reception/age children) held in the Church Hall the 2nd Sunday of each month at 11am, starting this coming Sunday.  This Sunday’s session however will start at 10.30 a.m. due to the Remembrance service.  It would be lovely for some of our families to attend.
Attendance

Can I remind all parents of our school policy for reporting absences.  You must inform school each day that your child is absent before 9am (this includes 48 hour absences) and a detailed reason should be provided.  “Not well” or “poorly” is insufficient information as the illness maybe infectious, notifiable or have medical implications for other pupils and staff.  If we are not informed of the reason of absence then this will be marked in the register as unauthorised.  Once the absence is recorded it cannot be amended unless in exceptional circumstances.  If your child has an appointment, we require a copy via email of the appointment card or letter in order to record the appropriate mark.  If this is not produced then it will be recorded as an unauthorised absence in the register.

You should have recently received new Attendance guidelines updated by the Department for Education with regards to holiday/leave of absence requests.  Copies can be found on our website or school office.  Any requests for absence should continue to be made in writing or by email, for the attention of the Headteacher. A holiday request form will then be issued and must be completed and returned to the school office. All requests should give full details and reasons for the leave of absence and should be made at least 4 weeks in advance, wherever possible, in order to process.  The Department of Education makes it clear that Headteachers should not grant any leave of absence during term-time unless there are ‘exceptional circumstances’ as pupils need to attend school regularly to benefit from their education.  Unauthorised absence could lead to a Penalty Notice being issued to parents. For more details on penalty notices please refer again to the new Attendance guidelines which applies from 19th August 2024.

Multi skills

Today some of our Year 1/2 pupils enjoyed a morning at a Multi Skills sporting event held at Brierton Sports Centre. The children engaged in lots of different activities and applied skills used in their PE sessions. They all appeared to have an enjoyable morning.
Remembrance Church Service

Thank you to everyone who joined us in Church on Wednesday for our Remembrance Service.  The children read and sang beautifully.[image: image1.emf] 
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Love Your Neighbour


As Yourself








